
Town of Lowville  

Special Town Board Meeting 

September 7, 2023 

 

A special meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Lowville, County of Lewis and the State of New 

York was held at the Town Hall, 5533 Bostwick Street, Lowville, NY on the 7th day of September 

2023. 

 

Present:     

      Robert Mullin, Supervisor  

       Paul Virkler, Deputy Supervisor 

       John D. Ross, Councilman 

       Helen Birchenough, Councilwoman 

       Stephen Farney, Councilman, entered at 11:20 a.m. 

 

Others Present: 

       Thomas Widrick, Highway Superintendent 

         Aimee Murphy, Town Clerk 

   

Also Present:   

     Accountant Scott Lawrence  

 

The meeting was called to order at 9:13 a.m. by Supervisor Mullin who also led the pledge of 

allegiance. 

 

The purpose of this meeting is a work session for the 2024 annual budget for the Town of Lowville.  

Notice of the special meeting was posted on the Town Clerk’s bulletin board, the Town’s website and 

in the Journal & Republican with proof of publication being acknowledged. 

 

Budget 

Accountant Scott Lawrence reviewed the budget requests and line items for the tentative budget with 

the Town Board.  Discussion on each line item followed. 

 

The next regularly scheduled Town Board meeting will be September 21, 2023, at 9:30 a.m. 

 

With no further business the following motion was presented. 

 

Motion by Councilman Farney, seconded by Councilman Virkler to adjourn the meeting at 1:15 p.m. 

ADOPTED – AYES – Birchenough, Farney, Mullin, Ross, Virkler  NAYS – 0 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Aimee L. Murphy, RMC 

Town Clerk 

Town Clerk
Draft


